
The Fordyce School Board met in special session on Thursday, July 22, 2021 at noon in the 

conference room at the central office.  The meeting was called to order by Scott Smith at 12:03

p.m. 

Word of prayer was given by Scott Smith. 

Those answering roll call were Scott Smith, Nick Cranford, Silas Warner, Jessica Young (via 

phone), Deborah Mathews (via phone), and Dr. Hubbell.       

New Business 
Dr. Hubbell presented the board with a proposal from East Harding Construction to add a 
concession stand expansion, and painting around different areas of the football stadium.  The 
LED lighting was approved at a previous meeting.  There is $412,000 left in millage money that 
can be used to pay for this project.  Mr. Hill also said the district could use millage funds to pay 
for the paving of the street at the football field.  Nick Cranford made a motion to approve the 
projects at the football field.  Silas Warner seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Dr. Hubbell told the board there is a plumbing crisis at the high school with the biology and 
chemistry classrooms/labs.  She is going to have East Harding Construction to look at a remodel 
but also checking into purchasing modular classrooms. 

Johnny Key has informed all districts in the state they will have to have a virtual plan in place.  
Dr. Hubbell told the board that the administration team is currently working on that plan. 

Adjournment 
Silas Warner made the motion to adjourn at 12:08 p.m. Jessica Young seconded the motion.  
Motion carried 5–0. 
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